Office of Selectmen



Town of Whitefield, N.H. 03598

"Heart of the White Mountains"

603/837-2551

Mr. Phil Trowbridge, LRM Manager
N.H. Department of Environmental Services
29 Hazen Drive
Concord, NH 03302-0095
philip.r.trowbridge@des.nh.gov

Re: Standard Dredge & Fill Wetlands Permit Application (RSA 482-A) NHDES File Number: 2023-03259 Subject Property: Douglas Drive, Dalton, NH, Tax Map #406/1, Lot #406/2

Dear Mr. Trowbridge:

The Board of Selectmen are in full support of the Whitefield Conservation Commission's letter dated April 10, 2024 stating they wish to go on record as being strongly opposed to the granting of a permit to the Casella Corporation for the purpose of siting a landfill on land in close proximity to Forest Lake and wetlands in Whitefield that feed into the town's water supply.

Thank you.

Sincerely yours,

Board of Selectmen

Abigail Querrard

Shawn White

Scott Black

cc: Commissioner Robert Scott, NHDES

Whitefield Conservation Commission

NH State Senator Carrie Gendreau, District 1

NH State Representative Seth King, Coos 4

NH State Representative Eamon Kelly, Coos 7